April 21st, 1927,

Professor R, X. Sugars,
Sehool of Commerce,
HeGill University.,

Dear Professor Sugars:-

Replying to your communi-
cation of April llth, I aporove of the description
of what you call your two-year Extension Course in
Accountancy, Law and Nathematics, I do not spprove
of this being called an "Extension" course, becsuse
I regard it as a regular course given by the Univer-
8ity to students of the Lccountancy Associations.
For that reason. in your Commerce Lnnoungement you
should not 0all this course an "sxtehsion" gourse,
nelther should you eall it an "evening" gourse,
although the deseription will disclose that it is
given in the evening. You ars not to put the fee
following the description, Thess fees will sppear
in the regular fees of the Acconntancy course. I
hope you see what I am driving at, that 1s, to

strip this course of every appearance of an Extension
coursse.

iIn the postseript of your letter
you ask iIf you are to insert in the Announcement the
other evening courses that will bde given in connection
with the Department of Commerce. The answer is "no',
These courses will appear in the Extension Announcement.

Yours faithfully,

Principal,




